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Maggie Steffens 

A native of Danville, California, Maggie Steffens comes from a family legacy of 
Water Polo players hailing originally from Puerto Rico.  Maggie’s father Carlos and 
her uncle Peter played NCAA at Cal and internationally for their native island at the 
Pan American Games while Peter was selected for the 1980 U.S. Olympic Team at 
the boycotted Moscow Games.  The family tree of Water Polo was passed along to 
her older sisters Jessica (Stanford), Teresa (Cal) and her brother Charlie (Cal). 

While a senior in high school, Maggie was able to reach her first Olympic Games 
(London 2012) for Team USA at the same time, Jessica was on the U.S. Women’s 
National Team as well which led to a surreal experience where they both brought 
home the United States’ first Olympic Gold medal in the sport for women or men.  
Maggie was named MVP of the Tournament. 

Maggie following her Jessica’s footsteps and attended Stanford University where 
success soon followed winning 3 NCAA Championships and playing in the NCAA 
National Championship Final all 4 years at school, being named the NCAA 
Tournament MVP twice, being on the All-NCAA Tournament First Team 3 times as 
well as 4x First Team All-American.  During her Stanford career, while earning her 
degree in Science, Technology and Society in 2017 & Masters in Management, 
Science & Engineering in 2018, Maggie made it a point to not just be a great 
student-athlete but to organize local children’s hospital visits and began an 
initiative to increase awareness around pool safety for children.  

Her dedication out-of-the water has been seen multiple times after Stanford 
making an impact as a Founding Member with Council for a Strong America 
(national organization of athletes and coaches who come together to make sure 
that every child can compete in life), Ambassador, USOPC Team for Tomorrow 
(humanitarian program that helps Team USA athletes connect with their 
communities in a meaningful way), Raised over $20,000 for Hurricane relief in 
Puerto Rico (Money raised went to the Impact Fund for the Boys & Girls Club of 
P.R.) and donations to fellow Team USA athlete Nathan Adrian’s  
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(“AthletesRelief.org" cause for the Center for Disaster Philanthropy COVID-19 
Response Fund).  She additionally has spread the sport to under-developed Water  

Polo nations without the sport’s tradition most recently in September 2022 in 
South Africa to New Zealand to Hungary to Spain and in the U.S. (TX, WA, CA, CT, 
UT, CO, FL & P.R.) inspire young girls and women to try and play the game. 

As a member of the U.S. Women’s National Team, Maggie was named Team 
Captain in (2014) replacing her London 2012 teammate & U.S. Water Polo Hall of 
Fame member Brenda Villa who retired.   

In the Maggie era, tremendous team success has followed for the U.S. with the 
squad setting the bar for all of those in the future to try and achieve winning 
EVERY MAJOR TITLE (but two - 2013 FINA Worlds & 2023 World Aquatics 
Championship, where the team finished 5th) in the sport since London.  That is 
the 2024 World Aquatics Championship, 2015, 2017, 2019 & 2022 FINA World 
Championship, the 2016 & 2020ne Summer Olympic Gold medals, the 2014, 2015, 
2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 & 2021 FINA World League Super Final & the 2015, 2019, 
2023 Pan American Games Gold medals.  Under her leadership, the U.S. Women’s 
National Team has created a DECADE OF DOMINANCE that has never happened 
by a single nation in the men’s or women’s game.  She was named to the Paris 
2024 Olympic Team in May 2024 and the United States is trying to win an 
unprecedented 4th Olympic Gold medal in a row (which has never been done in 
men’s or women’s water polo - tied with Hungarian men to date). 

In her athletic career for Team USA, she is the ALL-TIME LEADING SCORER at the 
Olympic, World Aquatics/FINA World Championship and Pan American Games in 
women’s water polo history. 

From a professional water polo standpoint, Maggie has had great success here as 
well winning multiple national championships in Hungary - UVSE (2018) and Spain 
- Club Natacio Sabadell (2019, 2022, 2023) as well as capturing a LEN European 
Championship (2018, 2019, 2023) which is competed upon by all of Europe’s 
professional national champions. 
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Following the 2022 FINA World Championship, Maggie and her long time boyfriend 
Bobby, got engaged in Long Beach, CA, they got married in Maggie’s ancestral 
home of Puerto Rico in Fall 2023.   

Out of the pool, Maggie is a co-founder & co-owner of a sports technology data 
company called 6-8 Sports with fellow Stanford & Team USA alum, Tony Azevedo 
who wore cap #8.  Maggie wears cap #6 thus how the name came together. 

Accolades earned in her career include being the FINA (now World Aquatics) 
Women’s Water Polo Athlete of the Year in 2021, 2014 & 2012, Women’s Sports 
Foundation - Team Sportswoman of the Year in 2022 and with her teammates 
earned the Team USA Awards Olympic Team of the Month in July 2017, June 2016, 
March 2016 & June 2015.  She has been nominated for the WSF Team 
Sportswoman of the Year, six times in her career (2023, 2022, 2018, 2017, 2014, 
2012). 

6-8 Sports is a youth athlete performance analytics company and while they are 
currently using their technology in water polo, the system will cross-over into 
additional sports in the future.  6-8 Sports has a data-driven approach to 
evaluating athlete strengths & weaknesses as they develop over time. Data is 
captured from multiple sources including official combine (6-8 Challenge) 
assessments, individual game statistics tracking, observations and surveys.  

Maggie is bilingual in English and conversational in Spanish.
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